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2.

DEFENCELEGISLATION AMENDMENT BILL 1995

(Amendmentsto be movedon behalfoftheGovernment)

OUTLINE

Theproposedamendmentsto theDefenceLegislationAmendmentBill 1995
(theBill) arefor thepurposeof amendingtheSafety,Rehabilitationand
CompensationAct 1988 (theSRCA).

WhentheMilitary CompensationSchemewasestablishedin 1994, theMilitary
CompensationAct 1994 (theMCA) madevariousamendmentsto theSRCA.
Oneofthoseamendmentswastheinsertionof anewsection6A, which gives
an entitlementforcompensationfor an injury thatarisesfrom medical
treatmentprovidedatCommonwealthexpensewheretheinjury is an
unintendedconsequenceof thetreatment.DefenceForceservice(or specified
Defence-relatedservice)attractstheentitlementandit appliesregardlessof
whethertherehasbeennegligenceorwhethertheoriginalconditionbeing
treatedwascompensable.

An unintentionaleffectof thecurrentsection6A is thatit doesnot coverthe
periodbetweentheenactmentoftheSRCA in 1988andtheMCA in 1994
(althoughtheentitlementin questionappliedunderthe legislationthatthe
SRCAreplaced).Theproposedamendmentsfill thegapsothereis no periodof
servicefor whichtheentitlementdoesnotapply.

FINANCIAL IMPACT

Theestimatedcostof addressingknowncasesis approximately$1 million
althoughtherewill be considerableoffsetsin theavoidanceof litigation.
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3.

DEFENCELEGISLATION AMENDMENT BILL 1995

(Amendmentsto be movedon behalfoftheGovernment)

NOTES ON CLAUSES

1. Amendmentnumber1 expandsthe long title oftheBill to referto the
SRCA amendmentsandamendmentnumber2 makesadraftingchange.

2. Amendmentnumber3 addsanewSchedule5A to theBill. That
schedulesubstitutesanewsubsection6A(2) in theSRCA. Thenewsubsection
appliestheexistingentitlementto compensationfor theunintended
consequencesofmedicaltreatmentatCommonwealthexpenseto treatment
before,on orafter 1 December1988 (thedateof commencementof theSRCA).
Thenewprovisionalsomakesit clearthat theentitlementdoesnot lapsewhen
apersonleavestheDefenceorDefence-relatedemploymentthatattractedthe
entitlement.
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